
1-11-2023 

Quinapril Tablets – Lupin Pharmaceuticals, Inc.  

The FDA announced a consumer level recall of four lots of Lupin’s Quinapril tablets due 

to the presence of a nitrosamine impurity, N-Nitroso-Quinapril, above the acceptable 

daily intake level. 

 

Product Quinapril Tablets 20mg 

Quinapril Tablets 40mg 

Recall identification date 12/22/2022 

Lot numbers – 20mg G102929 

 

Lot numbers – 40mg 

G100533 

G100534 

G203071 

Manufacturer Lupin Pharmaceuticals, Inc.  

Affected NDCs 68180-558-09, 68180-554-09 

Consumers should contact their physician or healthcare provider if they have 
experienced any problems that may be related to taking or using this product. 

Consumers, wholesalers, distributors, and retailers with questions regarding this recall 
should contact Inmar Rx Solutions, Inc. at (877) 538-8445 Monday – Friday 09:00 am to 
05:00 pm EST. For reimbursement, please have the recalled lots returned to Inmar Rx 
Solutions, Inc.; the lot number can be found on the side of the bottle label. 

Adverse reactions or quality problems experienced with the use of this product may be 
reported to the FDA's MedWatch Adverse Event Reporting program either online,by 
regular mail or by fax. 

 Complete and submit the report Online: www.fda.gov/medwatch/report.htm 
 Regular Mail or Fax: Download form www.fda.gov/MedWatch/getforms.htm or 

call 1-800-332-1088 to request a reporting form, then complete and return to the 
address on the pre-addressed form, or submit by fax to 1-800-FDA-0178 

 https://www.fda.gov/safety/report-problem-fda 
 

https://www.fda.gov/safety/medwatch-fda-safety-information-and-adverse-event-reporting-program/reporting-serious-problems-fda
https://www.fda.gov/safety/medical-product-safety-information/medwatch-forms-fda-safety-reporting

